 Minutes of the Lothian Maternity Voices Partnership (MVP) meeting held on Thursday 15th December 2022 via Microsoft Teams at 10.00 am.  
A recording of the meeting was made and the link is available in the ‘chat’ on Microsoft Teams.
In Attendance:
Mathilde Peace	Lay Chair 
Mercedes Perez-Botella	Director of Midwifery – MVP Vice Chair
Lyndsay Baird	Committee Administrator 
Zoe Brown	NCT Breastfeeding Buddies
Emma Cashmore-Gordon	Aberlour Children Trust
Gemma Skinner	Breastfeeding Network
Kathryn Lawrence	Kin Collective - Leith Hub
Maddy Welsh	Dads Rock
Sau Mei Fong	MEHIS
Chiara Allsup	Lay member	
Joy Cassidy	Lay member
Pippa Harvey	Lay member
Robyn Theobald	Lay member and Doula
Pauline Smith	Clinical Manager RIE
Florence Fankam	Consultant Obstetrician - RIE
Hanan Mustafa	Consultant Obstetrician – RIE
Katie Heath	Community Midwifery Clinical Manager
Lesley Scott	Midwifery Team Leader
Carrie McIntosh	Homebirth Midwifery Team
Tracy McGillivray	Health Promotion Service – Team Leader
Catrina Wade	Health Visiting – Team Leader
Sharon Thomson	Family Nurse Partnership
Jess Miller                            	The Best Start – Senior Project Manager/ for Oli 	Campbell
Karen Ormiston	Assistant Programme Manager
Em Thompson	Edinburgh Pregnancy Research Team

Guests:
Lakshumykanth Sivasegaran 	Specialty Doctor	
Caroline Turner	Positive About Down’s Syndrome
Isabel Heron	PADS Scotland Coordinator

Apologies: Sarah Denniston, Kat Prangle, Alison Hagan, Laura Doherty, Maria Wood, Nicola Welsh, Lorraine Mullan, Mandy Shepherd, Camille Del Pozo, Garry Luke, Sophie Orton and Nicola Craig.

Welcome and Introductions
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies were noted.
The Chair gave an update on the MVP membership.  She recorded her heartfelt thanks to Lynn Rose, Clinical Manager, who had just retired and had supported the MVP over many years in various posts. 
The Chair invited Maddy Welsh, Dads Rock, to say a few words about her role. Maddy oversees the PS: Dads Rock peer support programme. It offers one-to-one support to new dads for up to 6 weeks to help reduce social isolation and to build up the dads’ confidence in their parenting skills.
The Chair was pleased to say that Mercedes Perez-Botella, NHS Lothian Director of Midwifery, had accepted to be proposed for the 2-year post of Vice Chair of the MVP. This was seconded by Maddy Welsh. Mathilde Peace announced that she would be meeting with Mercedes every 6 weeks to ensure good collaboration.
1.	Minutes of the Previous Meeting
1.1	The minutes of the meeting on 27th October 2022 were accepted as an accurate 	record.
2.	Running Action Note 
2.1	Baby Feeding Journal – This project has been paused. The Infant Feeding team are focused on the preparations for the follow-up reaccreditation visit by UNICEF Baby Friendly in January.
2.2 	Postnatal Ward Welcome Pack at RIE – See the new page on NHS Lothian Maternity Services: https://weare.nhslothian.scot/maternity/postnatal-wards-at-royal-infirmary-of-edinburgh/
	Action: MP to discuss with Catriona Grainger best way to share this information on the postnatal wards.
2.3	Better Birth Group RIE – It is hoped that the Better Birth group will reconvene at the Royal infirmary in 2023.
2.4   	Sharing information about service improvements – this will be achieved by inviting relevant staff to present to the MVP.
2.5	Parent Education:  In-Person Classes - 
Efforts are continuing to try and solve accommodation and staffing issues and return to in-person classes across Lothian. Plans are in place for all teams to be facilitating in-person classes by the new year.
Parent Education training is provided to all new midwives rotated to the community.
	Action: update from Maria Wood about in-person classes for March 	MVP
3. 	Any Other Matters
3.1 	Tongue-Tie
3.1.1	There has been agreement for a multiservice review which will be chaired by Anne Milburn, General Manager Women’s and Children’s Services. This will initially be for clinicians but representation from the MVP will be invited, as appropriate, as work progresses.
	Action: Mathilde Peace (MP) to seek update on progress for March MVP.
3.1.2 	The issues around diagnosis and referral for surgical procedure are not resolved. Informal feedback indicates that this is affecting a high number of women and babies. It would be useful if parents could feedback formally through the official channel below so that evidence of the issue can be gathered.
	NHS Lothian Patient Experience Team feedback form:
	https://www.nhslothian.scot/.../Online-Feedback-Form.aspx
4. 	Homebirth Team – Carrie McIntosh and Lesley Scott
4.1	Carrie McIntosh gave a detailed presentation on the first year of this service. Please see attached slides. 
4.2	The team offer regular online ‘Meet the Midwife’ sessions where expecting parents can ask questions.
4.3	Triage is done by the homebirth team or by the Lothian Birth Centre (out of hours).
4.4	Forty new homebirth kit boxes have been made each with colour-coded contents for safety and each given the name of an inspirational woman.
4.5	The team are in the process of reviewing the guidelines and the patient information leaflet. Information will also be added to the website and shared on social media.
4.6	Hanan Mustafa asked clarification about the consent process, in particular for women on the high-risk pathway (they represent half of the women opting for a homebirth). Each woman has a full discussion before the consent form is signed and documented. Women with more complex pregnancies need to be supported from their booking appointment.
4.7	The team has capacity to support more women. It is anticipated that numbers will rise as a result of word-of-mouth and of the social media presence raising the profile of homebirth. 
4.8	Robyn Theobald, a doula, asked if there was a direct number to call the team and was given Lesley Scott’s.
4.9	Demographics: more women from affluent areas but some from deprived areas too. Very few younger women but a few aged under 20.
5. 	MVP Diversity project 
5.1 	Mathilde Peace gave an update on the project. The minutes of the steering group had been shared.
5.2 	The first meetings with groups supporting women with complex social factors had shown that what matters to them is:
1. A midwife who knows me and my family.
2. A midwife who has time to listen and to provide personalised care.
3. Services that are easily accessible or help to access them.
4. Coordination between departments and agencies to deliver wrap-around care.
5. Information in a format that addresses my communication needs and explains my options so that I can play an active part in planning my care.

5.3 	It was noted that some person-centred models of care such as PrePare, the FNP (Family Nurse Partnership) or DEBS (Delivering Early Interventions for Breastfeeding Support) existed already in some areas and were shown to have consistently improved outcomes.
6.	The Best Start 
6.1	The Chair invited Katie Heath to explain how some parts of the Best Start programme would be able to deliver what women had highlighted as important to them (see 5.2 the Diversity project). She showed how two strands of the programme that are expected to be implemented in the near future could provide support for the most vulnerable women.
6.2 	Expanding the continuity model of care was a priority to these groups in the community who will benefit most from it. 
6.3	Developing community hubs to deliver care to women on the moderate to medium clinical risk pathways. The hubs would be expected to offer monitoring of foetal movement, blood pressure checks and presentation scans. A scoping exercise is underway to look for suitable accommodation, select which areas would benefit most (deprivation, distance from hospitals), etc. 
6.3 	Mercedes Perez-Botella noted that there was not one single model to deliver continuity and that conversations were underway to decide the best options. Working with the Public health Department would help identify geographical areas with high social vulnerability as well as the reasons for this. A Health Needs Assessment of women with complex social factors in Lothian was published in November 2022.
6.4	Third Sector Partners: NHS Lothian are currently listing all the charities that support pregnant women and families. Developing ways of working together and pooling resources will present huge potential benefits. 
6.5	Mathilde Peace wondered about developing better working relationships with the doulas who work in the Lothians. Examples of successful models can be found in England and Glasgow’s Amma charity trains birth companions to support women with complex social factors.
7.	Positive About Down Syndrome – Caroline Turner and Isabel Heron
7.1	Caroline Turner gave a detailed presentation about the PADS charity (part of Down Syndrome UK). Please see attached slides. Link to the website:
	Positive About Down Syndrome – A website by parents for parents and parents-to-be
7.2	Free resource packs can be ordered online and sent to NHS staff. Some resources are available in other languages.
7.3 	The charity delivers free bespoke training sessions for staff which can be easily organised and can be brief interventions if required (30 minutes). There is also a Facebook group to support midwives. 
7.4	There is one in-person support group in Edinburgh and two private closed Facebook groups that support expecting parents (Great Expectations group) or parents (New Parents group) across the UK. Details on the website.
Action: MP to share information pack for circulation to maternity and neonatal staff and to Foetal Medicine.	
8. 	AOCB
8.1	Mathilde Peace mentioned the Perinatal Mental Health Staff Newsletter which is now available from Meg Sherratt.  If you would like an electronic copy to be sent to you, please email Meg.
9	Date of the Next Meeting: Thursday 2nd February 2023 from10am to 12pm via MS Teams.
10. 	Confirmed dates of MVP Meetings in 2023
	30th March, 1st June, 24th August, 26th October and 14th December.
	
Running Action Note
	ACTION NO.
	DESCRIPTION
	LEAD

	2.1
	Baby feeding journal update
	M Kallat

	2.2
	Postnatal ward welcome pack: QR code?
	M Peace

	2.3
	Better Birth Group RIE
	TBC

	2.5
	Parent Education – update on in-person classes
	M Wood

	3.1
	Tongue-Tie – update on multiservice review
	M Peace



